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DATE: March 22, 2024 

TO: Board of County Commissioners 

FROM: Trevor Lloyd, Planning Manager, Planning and Building Division 

Community Services Department, 328-3617, tlloyd@washoecounty.gov 

THROUGH: Kelly Mullin, AICP, Division Director, Planning & Building Division, 

Community Services Department, (775) 328-3619, 

kmullin@washoecounty.gov  
 

SUBJECT: Recommendation to approve the appointment of Planning Commissioner 

Rob Pierce to the Regional Transportation Commission’s Regional Road 

Impact Fee Technical Advisory Committee (RRIF TAC) to fill the 

vacancy left by former Planning Commissioner Larry Chesney on the 

RRIF TAC. Rob Pierce’s term on the RRIF TAC will run concurrently 

with his term on the Planning Commission. (All Commission Districts.) 

 

SUMMARY 

The Board is asked to appoint Rob Pierce as the Washoe County Planning Commission 

representative to fill a vacancy on the Regional Transportation Commission’s Regional 

Road Impact Fee Technical Advisory Committee (RRIF TAC).  

  
Washoe County Strategic Objective supported by this item:  Stewardship of Our 
Community. 
 

PREVIOUS ACTION 

There is no known previous action. 

 

BACKGROUND 

The RRIF TAC meets on an as needed basis to review and recommend any 

modifications, additions, or updates to be made to the RRIF General Administration 

Manual (GAM) and Capital Improvements Plan (CIP). The RRIF TAC is also part of the 

appeal process as outlined in the RRIF GAM. The RRIF GAM states that a fee payer or 

applicant affected by an administrative decision of the RTC RRIF Administrator or Local 

Administrator may appeal such decision to the RTC Regional Road Impact Fee Technical 

Advisory Committee.   

 

The RRIF TAC consists of 15 members with 8 members constituting a quorum. 

Technical Advisory Committee membership is comprised of individuals or their 

designated representatives from RTC, staff members from the cities of Reno and Sparks 
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and Washoe County,  one Planning Commission member from each of the three 

jurisdictions, one RTC staff member and four private sector members appointed by the 

Chairman of the RTC. 

 

The RTC has requested that Washoe County assign a member of the Planning 

Commission to serve on the RRIF TAC to fill the vacancy left by former Planning 

Commissioner Larry Chesney. Rob Pierce is the current Chair of the Planning 

Commission, and has kindly agreed to accept this appointment. Rob Pierce’s term on the 

RRIF TAC will run concurrently with his term on the Planning Commission. 

 

FISCAL IMPACT 

No fiscal impact 
 

RECOMMENDATION 

It is recommended that the Board of County Commissioners approve the appointment of 

Rob Pierce to the Regional Transportation Commission’s Regional Road Impact Fee 

Technical Advisory Committee (RRIF TAC).   

 

MOTION 

Should the Board agree to appoint Rob Pierce to the RRIF TAC, a possible motion would 

be:  

 

“Move to approve the appointment of Rob Pierce to the Regional Transportation 

Commission’s Regional Road Impact Fee Technical Advisory Committee (RRIF TAC).”  
 
 
 
cc:  Rob Pierce 


